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MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order. The
first case we will call now is Case 5619, which is the
application of Agua, Inc. for an extension of time to Order

No. R-4495-A, Lea County, New Mexico.

call for appearancés, please.

MR. JENNINGS: James'T.rJenﬁings of "Jennings, Christ

and Copple, appearing for Agugfané we will have one witness,

Mr. Abbott.

(THEREUPON, the witness was duly sworn.)

W. G. ABBOTT

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn: was
‘examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT' EXAMINATION

BY MR. JENNINGS:
0. Would_you state your name arid occupation, please;'SiH
MR.ASPERLINGt ‘Mr. Jennings, anothéfvappearaﬁCé.
James E. SQerling! Modrall, Spefiing) Rbehl, Harris and Siék,”-
Albuquerqﬁe,.appearing’on behaif of Exxon Cémp&ny, U.S.A. }
A My.gaﬁé‘iélw. G. Abbott, I'm manager of Agua,
Inébrﬁoratéd,'ﬁéﬁbs, Ne& Meiico., ~ - . A
90 (Mr. Jgnﬁinés continuing.)' Mr. Abbott, did yoﬁ
“heretofore testify in Casé 5592; I believe, in which the .
original ‘Order No.>R—4495-A was entered?
" MR. NUTTER: I believe that would be céséWEEEZQ”'“

(THEREUPON, ‘a discussion was held off “the record.)
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0. (My. Jennings continuing.’ First of =11, what are

you éctuaily requesting in the application which you have

filed here, Mr. Abbott?

" A We would like an extension of time to continue to

dispose of producéd salt water from the Blinebry-Drinkard \

SWD system through perforations ‘in the San Andres formation

from forty-two thirty to ﬁbrty—thrée'twenty in our SWD C-2

well.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Abbott, pefore we get into this,

may 1., for my own mind's sake, clarify exactly what happened

here? This well has been used for salt water disposal for

quite some time, is that correct?

A Yes.

MR. NUTTER: And it was down into an open-hole
interval deep in the formation?

A. Yes.

MR. NULTER: And we had a hearing in Case Number

5552, in which we amended the . disposal authority and allowed

disposal into a pexforated interval for a limited period of

»  That's right.
MR. NUTTER: aAndtéhis CaSe‘today is seeking an
extension offﬁime'fdr that perforated interval disposal?
A Yes, sir. | “

LT MR, NUTTER: Okay.

i
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A, We would like to continue disposal into this

perforated interval foxr ninety days from February 7th;~

0. (Mr. Jennings COntinuing.) That is when your
present'extension expires, is that correct?

A - Yes, sir, February 7th, 1976.

0 Mr. Abbott, just relate té the Commission what ‘
actiog you have faken since the original hearing in this
matter, I think it was September 26th.

A Yes, it was necessary for us to continue disposal
into this interxrval in ordef to dispose othhe wéter produced
in this system éince_our H-35 well has been.shut;ih and at

the present time we are mMoving along with the drilling cof a

- new disposal-well, our SWD A-22,

I will run  down the progress report on this well

~briefly. On August 21st, '75, we started the initial work
to find a suitable well for disposal and on Gétober 14th we

received casing and tubing bids for this well. On October 20tl

175, we surveyed the well sité'in a two-and-half acre surface
plat for locating the well. About :the 24th of October we
received a bid for drilling this A-22 well. Then it was

necessary for us to get AFE approval from all parties, or a

majority of the parties in the Blinebry-Drinkard SWD: which

we did with our AFE oné forty-niﬁé.> Then the next thing, we
had a hearing in Santa Fe;on'NoVémber 21lst to éeekjapproval

to drill this well.
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We have ordered most of the equipment. Let's see,

on December 22nd we received approval to.drill this SWD A-22

well, although there were some cfestrictions on the well which

we didn't think~“that Agua should take it upon themselves to
drill the well with these restrictions, withbut getting
approval from the parties in the system ang, therefore, we

had a neeting of the parties to our dlqposal system and at

that meeting it was approved that;we_go ahead qnd drill this

A-22 well:

Q. Was that on Januaxry 7th?

A. Yes, on January 7th. 8o about that same day we sub-
vmittéa our intention to drill, the commission form C- -101.

Q I hand you what‘hasbbeen‘marked as Agua's Exhibiti

s

Number One, is that 'a copy of the C-101 which you filed in

connection with the well? e

A Yes, sir.

0 You had the originéiwin”ybur possession?

A Yes, sif.-

0 This uopy shows that it has been approved by the

representative of the oCC office in Hobbsé

A “Ves, it has been approved'by My. Sexton at the
Hobbs Oll Conservatlon Commission office with one addition,
réquesting us to run a temperature survey after we cement

the seven—lnch pire.

0 . We'll get back to that, Mr. Abbott,'why don £ you
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just continue.
A. Then after this meeting we ordered the valves and
Qenttifﬁgal pumps; redwood tanks, they are very_scarce. We

have ordered the tanks but they won't be ready to bevdeliVered
until July of '76 so that means Wwe will have to use temporary
tankage aftex we complete this well. ‘
We—haye ordered five—and—a-half—inch tubing strings
and received it 'and shipped it to Odessa’to~be plastic coated.
The surveyor has been working on the proflle in the lines that
will run to the'A—22 well. On the fourteenth of thls month we
nave signed a contract with cactus Drilling Company to drill the
A-22 well and we plan to spud that well on Monday the 26th.

So that is the latest status on thlS A-22 well soO "

we will have tc complete fhat well and tie in the well to

the existing 1ines. We will have to rig up centrifugal pumps

to kick the water from the H-35 location to this well and

attef;that ie done then we plan to work on our SWD C-2 by \

bleeding off the oil blanket in the annulus and pulling the
tubing and the equlpment, the tublng with a packer and re-xrun

the +ubing and load the annulax space agaln w1th oil and at

that time we will be conforming with the CommlssiOﬁ Oraex. ‘
MR. NUTTER: Now, the perforations-woula be open
" to the annulus, howevef?t . - ‘, B : \
A. Yéé) sir; ;;;;; . ) “ o ‘1
‘MRt NUTTER: what keeps the oil from going into




]

™

—

‘ General Court Reporting Service

sid merrish reporting service
825 Calie Mejia, No, 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Phone (505) 982-9212

" 10

11

13

14

15

16
7
18
19.

20

2

2

23

24

25

pressure and the oil will float on the water and depress

it? : i h

in the oil, in order trit we . can tell if we have any tubing

Page 8

the perforations? o F

A - It will float on top of the water.v We will apply

the water into the perfératiohs,-so we should end up with L
0il down to the top of the perforations.
MR. NUTTER: But there is enough pressure in the

formatiph to keep the column in the annulus from flowing into

A, Yes, well, the 0il we will use will be the proper
gravity so under static conditions it will stay in .the

annulus and then we can monitor the pressure on that annulus

or éasing leaks. ItAﬁérks very well.
Q (Mr. Jeng%pgs cdntinuing.) Do you‘have‘to‘negotiateL
a leésérfdr the well site, too?

A Yes, we are negotiatiﬁ; the lease.- It has: bkeen
approVed by Aéﬁa. It is a lease from Cities Service. Cities
Service has the éurféce leaée and they are in the process of
executing the lease and.they wi11VSeﬁd it to us for execution.

0. ‘Mr. Abbott, referring‘to what has been mirked as
Exhibit Two, would you refer to that and tell the Commission
what it isg? |

A Yes, this Exhibit Two shows a graph of the water

disposed in this Bllnebry~Dr1nkard salt water dlsposal system " R

and on the left of thls exhibit, it is a graph exhlblt,'lt

EY
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shows the water disposed, barrels pexr day. You will note that
over four years the water has steadily increased in this
system and it started out roughly~around six thousand pbarrels

a day and it is up to approximately eighty-five hundred barrel

a day. 'AlsoO it is very interesting to see that the connected

wells, that is shown on. the right of this graph, has gteadily

jncreased alsc and there has peen quite a few connections

‘requested recently and we may have to turn them down because

we don't have the capacity'until we get this A-22 well arilled.

a{} Mk. NUTTER; Mr. Abbott, is all of th{S'disposal
shovwin on Exhibit Numbér Two qoihg'into the sz-well?
A Yes, sir, at the present time it is.
MR. NUTTER: ~And it always has? ~This is‘disposal
‘into that well?
A 1t is the disposal into the Whole system.
MR. NUTTER: Is that H;35»doﬁ;“§6uth, is itvinpluded
in_tﬁis system? | |
A “Yes, éhd that well haS’beenxshut in, I believe since
the. nineteenth of Septembef}
MR. NUTTER: But this disposal is.not the C-2 only?
A. No,”sir. ‘
MR. ‘NUTTER: okay.
A But it is for the Commission's information.\ We are

in-an area with the Blinebry-Drinkard salt water aigpesal

gystem where there are approximately nine hundred or nine

|
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hundred and fifty wells, producing wells. Of.that nine
5undred and fifty producing wells there are about four hﬁnd;ed
énd thirﬁy to‘four, forty well§ COpnected‘to the sYstem. S0
when we talk about digposal in the Binebry-Dripkard salt

water disposal system, we have to realize that those four
hundred and forty wells that aré connécted represent probably

seven thousand to ten thousand Eérrels of oil per day and

anything that affects this system will affect the oil producti

because the operators can't put the water on the ground.
0 {(Mr. Jennings continuing.) Mr. Abbott, heow long

do you estimate that it will take you to finish drilling of

the well?
A We think we can drill the well in two weeks.
0. ’And then you have séme right-of-way to obtain?-
A~ Yes, we are working on the right-of-way.  We have

to acquire some more riéht-ofeway from the land owners in..
the “area. .
13 Is it true that right-of-way is easy to come by

in that area?

A No, it is very difficult.

0. Do you feel that if you are allowed ninety days fromj

February 7th that you can get the right-of-way and get the

well completelv drilled and equipped so that you Qillibe,abieu L;LAH'

to dispose of..a substantial portioh of the water from the .

system into that well?.
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' ' A We hope that time will be sufficient. We think it |
ﬁ _ 2l will be unless we run into some unknown problems., J
- 3 o ‘You feel that you can:do it?
'” ' ‘ ' | . 4 A /Yes.
) 5 Q. Di_d you prepare Exhibit Two or was it prepared £
- - 6|l under your ‘supervis"i'bri?
. 7 A Yes, sir.
& j | 8 D And X believe that you stated that Exhibit Number
1 ) g 9] one is a true copy of the original Form which was filed and
-g :%o 10 | approved by the occ? B
3 EE 1" A That's right.
e %2q ,
§,§=§§ 12 : MR. JENNINGS:" We offer Exhibits One and Two.
_ ;gg% 13 ) : Ml?;. NUTTER: Agua's ExhiEits Orne and Two will be
) E EE“% 141 admitted ini%o evidence. |
- -g .f; sl (THEREUPON, Agua's Exhibits One and Two
B % 16 were admitted into_evidence:) | ‘
- 17~ } MR NUTTER: Are you thr‘okugh, My, "J'énnir_igs?
: 18 MR. JENNINGS: Yes.
| 19 | MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of the witness"?
~ 20 || Mr. Sperling? |
o 21 | MR. SPERLING: First I might direct to the Ex'aminer;' N
2| is this a contihuationf of Case Number 5562}_’;’0\\:35\? that what this
#.' S 23| is? “- ' | | /
© 24 MR. NUTTER: It is 'actua‘lly‘ ac'i;ivertised as a new
- 25 .)‘case. However, it is for consideratior'i{i:jif“ the amendment, I " )
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supposer of orderx No. R-4495-R, which amended the original

order tO permit disposal jnto the pérforated zone also and
tﬁé effect of this hearind would be to amend R—44§5;A, 1 think
if it were approved. ﬂ

MR. SPERLING: 0ka§. po I ﬁnderséané that matters
of recoxrd in Case 5562 are ihcluded in this case? . - 74
MR. NUT;rEé: They are not, unless you make thak:

2, “_Amotion. | |

MR. SPERLING: 1 ask that that record pe made pérr
‘of this record.

MR, NUTTER: The record in case qumbex 5562 will
133 incorporated in thé record of Case $619.

MR. 3PERLING: ‘1 do that principali’ly, Mr. Examiner.
to eliminate rhe necessity of including’in this record a |
humberuof factual things with reference ro times and plans
and date and SO forth. “

18 CROSS EXAMINATION

1o || BY MR- SPERLING:

) Mr. Abbott. what is the status of the H-35 well
at this time? |

A rhat well has peen shut in accordind to our
emérqéncy order issued py the commission. |

24 Yy o Are there any plans to réac::"tivate that weil, what

25 is its_future? , ' . ' ) \
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1 A Yes, we plan to bleed the well down., It still has
‘ 2 i a?proximately eleven hundred pouhds on the well and we will
- 3 || bleed the water from that well when we have some place to “
4l put the water and we plan to bleed it down after we complete
L 6 | this A-22 well.
B 6 Q. Well, you are not able to bleed that wafer from \
- ‘éé' ) 7 || that well into the C-2 well?
-?‘ B ‘ ——. s :“:'-" s ] a Ty e h
P Lo 8 -A, No, it doesn't have the capacity at the present time
E . = 9 0. What volume are we talking about as contained in
< : e ,
: ' @ :
-é 8 10 || the H-35?
»®
-~ g-§§ - . 4 " . ] l
g2 1 A I have no idea.
pPeZn : |
o £ O ; . - v
§§§§ 12 0 How do you know that you don‘t have the capacity
< Ss “|
L AR |
- T ge 13| in the C-2 then?
- =N0 )
N R ' |
i g§z°:f 14 A We don't have the hourly capacity to bhleed it down.
: & §.d - :
[ E 0.5\ o k - : N N - . . . . Nt
i . o % 15 || We are disposing of an average of three hundred and eéighty-fiv
- 4 16 | barrels per hour in the C-2 well. That's the average. That

|

17 avetages from a low of, say, two hundre&'and fifty up to
o . ‘ 13“‘fiVe'hundred barrels perﬁhour and the well just won't stand

19 | any more.

20 0. Well, since the emergency order isfued on September

21 il 26th, 1975, has the C-~2 well been your only dispoasal well on

o - : 22} the system?
: 23 | ”AM VYes, sir.
% © 94 s 0. ‘Are you teiling me that Qith'the drilling of the
, 'M‘ : "5 || new well, Which is‘dealt with in the C~101 as Exhibit Numberﬂdje
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11 in this hearing, that you will then have the neceésary capacity
- 2 | to bleed the H-35 well down?
- ' 2 3 A We hope we will, yes, because we will be putting
A 4 approx‘imatkédi; a ‘hundred and fifty barrels per hour into thg
51 c-2 which will, let's see, leéve us about tWo.hUndréd and °
el ’, _ 6| thirty-five barrels per hour‘ £0' be disposed in the A-22. So,
B 7|l we hope to get our A-22 well of a large enough capa‘city, sO
.; 8 ﬁe could bleed this water back into it.
o g 9 - When do ydu,plag to do all of this with _.l;eference
~ ‘g u.% 10 to the C-2 well and the H-35 and the new well, in what
R iggg 1 ’ sequence? ‘. / |
~ éggg 12. A. . Oh, well, first we have to "complete the A-22 we‘l;‘
, ; §§§ '3 and tie some lines into that well so the’-:wa.?ter;r will gravity
.g Eé‘f 14 "to that well from two 15.r1!és: in the system. Then we wili, or
[CR . « .
- -g g 15l at the same time, we will have two centrifugal pumps at the
o .
8 16 | H-35 well, which will kick the water on up to A-22 so that l
w 7 all of the water that will gravity .to the H-35 well will l
18 “ be either di‘iertedcrpump'ed to the new well location. T \/\\
- 19 Q Well, will -the first function to be performed by
N 20 | the -- what do you call it -- the A-22 wé’i"i‘? '
- 2i A, The A-22 wel]:.
- 22 0 ‘The A-22 well, be to’accompli‘.i}sh\‘f‘;’f.'}”‘f’e' bleed off on the
- 23| H-35 well? ‘ | "
24 A No, I don't think that will be the first. We haven'ft
- 25 | peen instructed by anybody to bleed vt'hat pressure offofthat I
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1|t H-35 well. I¢'s Agua's intention to do it in order that we

2 an observe the pressure on that well and also arouﬁd that
3 well
4 0. Well the reason: as I understood lt, the filing of

5| Case 5562 in the first place was the dlfflculty encountered

6| in connectlon with the H-35 well, is that right?

7 A. Well, the aifficulty was the order jgsued by the

Commission, right, which shut in the well..
0. Okay. Now, it would secem logical to me to overcome
10

those difficulties that some effort or some plan would have

11 | been made to do jhst that so that the demands on the c-2

12 wbuldﬁe-redqeed,

13 A Well, I don't know what you mean by that.

14 © o Wwell, the H-35 was the original dlsposal well, right

15 ' A. Yes, sir. '

16 0 Thet ﬁes shﬁt iﬁfby the order of the Coﬁmission? ,tde\
A Rright. |
1} Ae 1 understood it and anticipated some kind of

difficulty insofar as a leak was concerned, was that the
initiai problem? e | ’ , o \
A The Commission thought there was a Ieak;

Qe Was there? L

A. There was no leak. We have run radioactive tracers

and temperature surveys and there wa “no leak.:

|
25\ 0 ‘Well, in your oplnlon :g the H-35, agsuming that the
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bleed off is accomplished, Still usable as a disposal well?

2 A Yes, sir, under limited disposal I believe that
- 3 ig’is. I say limited, to fifty to a hundred barrels per hour. o
4 0 And you do have in yoﬁr plans,?the use of that well
. :  5| for disposal purposes,'to the extent indicated?
Ij e 6 - A, Yes, but it-willqbegnécessary to have another

T hearing before the Commission, unless the Commission issues

8 I a blanket order for that area.

- § 9 ' 0. Do you expect to. apply for such a hearing?
o B , .
f ‘gm;E 10 A At the present time, yes.
:"%EE L Y All right. Is that going to be during the three-
-Eigg% 12 | months interval that you are aéking for Qnﬁfhe extension?
. o .
) ;§§§ 13 A We .don't know. We will apply for a 'hearing on | '
: g%f‘% 14 " the H-35 well after we bleed the water back and the pressure
& 35 :
= -; § 15 off of the well to observe how the well acts and then we will -
5 e ‘

have to work with the Commission in that there is pressure
o : 17 |l on the surface pipe of that well, which is common to that

18 | area and it may be necessary to pull the tubing, perforate the

19 I seven-inch pipe, circulate cement up into the surface or do

20 || some other remdial work.

21 Q. But you do expect to follow a program of remedial

22 | work, is that what you are testifying?

) 23 A Yes, whatever the Commissioh\requireSI”'"””
24 0 -All rlght, now, insofar as the equlpment is concerne
25

for the C -2 well, no, the A-22 well, you outlined some of the

wle
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! I equipment that had been obtained. What do you lack?it:h—lr; rrrrr
w - 2 your statement was that you ‘had ordered most of the equipment
| e o 3 and that you had received the tubing and it was"-be‘ing coated
41 and 'y‘Ou detailed some other items, what don't you have?
. - 5 A The biggest items that we have not received as yet
R 6| are the two thousand barrel redwood tanks and we exped£ those
:‘% - 7|l to be erected in July.
o ” 8 0 ‘But in the interim you can make temporéry arrange-
;.;‘: - 3 9 1l ments for other tankage? '
ANNY o % , re
} - ‘E’vg 10 A For the tankage, yes. |
M( igz,’: 1 “Q And you expect -to do that? ,
- §§§§ 2y A Yes. |
A 3] : Lo :
%ggz’é 13 Q So, you re‘a,}ly don't have ?n equipment that wo’u_ld
1 'g gié 14 | prevent you from 'procé"e.ding atter tnk(’, "w;ell is drilled? H
-gcg 15 l“ A Not unless werun into sdmethin;j unforseen like
? - : é 16 {f the arrival of valves, centrifugal pumgis, transformers and
N 17‘ " so on. It has all been ordered but sometimes the delivery
18 kdates aréniit £oo firm, ' ' ‘ |
/ - 18 | MR.\NUTTER: -Excuse me, Mr. Sperling. "’l.)o you‘ha\ﬂre ”
it ‘ ,4 e | o w_i_zg_" your casing on hand?
| 21 A Yes, it will be on hand, vyes.
- 22 ’ MR. NUTTER: Both strings?
B 23y A Yes. ‘ 7 B | o Ij
L_» g o | , ‘ ?4 : ’ ’Q (Mr. Sperling continuing.) What contingency plgnpin& R
) ‘“ ' 25. ‘halx\}e you done in the event that you do gncouhter some difficulwy'




2l any alternative sites?
- 3 A, No, at the present time we don't.
4 0 Are you looking for ‘any?

5 A No.

- , 6 Q. You spoke of" certain restrlctlons being contalned
- 71 in, as I understand 1t, the approval from the Commlss*on

8 [ insofar as the A-22 well is concerned " What were those’

{
©0

— 8 A The Commlss1on put a llmltatlon of a surface pressure
i 2

-g é 101l of a hundred p31kon the well, which Agua didn't think was
i iégg 1M1l realistic-and therefore we had a meeting with the ‘e’»perators‘
- é;gfg; 12| and the operators, the parties to the system, thought that ,
- igg% S it ‘Would"‘ be ‘b:est to go ahead andkdrill {:he weil and 1f it
; g %’2‘% 14 ” was necessary to alter the rulf"es for this' well, we would

'Sta 15 have dnother hearlng before the Comm1351on.

/.r’

e v—

e .
16 .~ 0. By surface pressure do you mean injeection pressure°

sl
825 Calle Mejia,

L ’"‘~~f—‘f7# A, Yes, sir.

g} 12 ~MR. JENNINGS: Thé word was "wellhead pressure"”

V|l insofar as completing the well is concerned? Do you have I
19 | at the hearing, where they defined it as "wellhead".

20| MR. SPERLING: Okay.

21 0. (Mr. Sperling continuing.) Now, you mentioned the

- 22 | pumps were on order. Do you have an anticipated or promised ‘

23 )l or 1ndlc ted delivery date?

» ”'>241 A L imagine'we do. We think we can get the pumps in ’

, = .{
- / (

s 25 !l plenty of time.
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0. By plenty of time, do you mean from ninety days
after Febrﬁary 7th?
A Yes.
0 I'm not sure that I understand what your/plang a:e

for the C-2 after you have completed the drili‘ﬁg~and~therr-
eonnection of the system to the A-22 well. I take it that
your plan is not to squeeze the perforations in the upper
ir.xterval,M'iﬂé''Ei{aii:','17'7;'1'(}?;1{'."”w

A That's right.

1] Why?

A ~It wasn't ordered by the Commission.

0 . Then you are going to float the oil on top of thé
vwgter? | |
| B - Yes, sir.
0. In the‘vicinity of these perforations?
A. Aboveé" the perfo?étions.
0. Will you continue to use the wel;,’though, for salt
| water dlspoqal purposes and in what fashion?
A We'll be injecting into the open hole séctidﬁ from

forty-four hundred to five thousand feet.
0 I'm not clear on how it is that the fluid stays at

~that level when you are injecting into it?

A Well, the packer will be set below the perforations

in tkis well, that means that the perforations are then open

to the annulus of the well. That's the annulus betweén the




|
\
}
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‘gtring. We will pump into that annuiuds a sufficient volume

 from the top of‘the perforations to the top of the well.

18 usable as a dlsposal well w1th1n the extension pericd ,ha .

o

i

five-and-a-half-inch tubing st;ing and the seven-inch casing
of oil whlch will displace the water through the perforations
down td“tﬁe packer. If the oil goes into the,perfOrations,

fine, but we will end up with a colunn of oil at the minimum,

0. Okay, so, Yyou. w111 have in effect, a standlng ' “

column of oil within the annulus, is that r:Lght'>
A | Yes, sir.
0. And is there a way of determining that that ‘
continues in suspension or status quoror whetever?
A Yes, there will be a preseure'éaugeohwéep of the
well, so we will always . have a posxtlve pressure on that 011.
If that oil were displaced by salt water, we woqld lose that .1
buoyancy pressure at the top of the wellhead.

0. Okay. You expressed confidence, My . Abbott, that

all of this can be accompllshed so that the A-22 well will: be

you are requestlng?
A Yes, sir.

0 I take it from that *hat you have no plan to come

pack to the Comnmission for a further extension?
A. Not unless we need it. We hope that we won't need

any- further extencion.

TN

0 What would 'be the type of thing that would require *
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0. Well, what area and how'many land owne;s‘are we - *
Wtélking abouté ﬂ?:
A Probably two or three, total. F
0.  The rest of the right-of-way has been acquired, is
thla‘l't righfc?' o B
A, Yes, it will be acquired when the léase is signed

Page 21
.you to ask for a further extension?
A If one of the land owners in the area would not give

us or sell us a right-of-way and it was necessary to go to coul

to get the right-of-way or some other reason. That's the

only-thing I can think of,

with Cities Service for the location of the well.

0 Well, when was it that this location was selected?
A. About Cctcker 20th, previous to October 20th.
0. Well, have you been pursuing hegotiati&hs with Citie

Service since October 20th on the location of a well location?

A No, we secured tentative approval. éhéy sent us

a lease which we approved and it was the first draft of the
lease and we sent it bdck tc them and they are issuing’é final
lease to us. The reason we didn't sign the leasé'immediately
was that it was a“lease wgéfe the meter Startea'running when
the lease was signed and we wanted everything else in ;rder
before we signed the‘lease.

0. Well, you doﬁ't want to get the right-of-way until

the lease is signed and you don't want to sign the lease until




sid morrish reporting service

General Court Reporting Service

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Phone (5_05) 982-9212

825 Calle Mcjia, No. 122,

14

18

10

11

12 ‘
13

15

o |

17

19
20
2 |
22
23
24"

25

Page 22

you get»the right~of-way;/is éhat what you are saying?
A Well, in this lease. they provided the right=of-way
on the lands thgt they own around this A-22 well.
: 0 They own'thé surface around this well?
— A Yes, sir.
o What is the distance of the a-22 well from the H-35?

A, I would say aéproximatély four miles.

Q. What is fhe distance from the A-22 well to the
C-2 well?
k. I think it is around three-and-a-half wiles, three-

and—é—half-to four miles.:
0. " And the distance froﬁ the H-35 to the C-2?
vA. Six miles. | i
@ Do I understand, Mr. Abbott, that if the C-2 well
is completed andlequipped and ready-for usé withih the
extension period, that you will immediately begin to use
that well? .

A The 3—22 well?

0 Yes.
- A Yes, we wiil begin to use it as quickly as we can.
0. In other words, you won't use the extension, if it

were given, just because you have it?
A. No.
MR.

SPERLING: That's all I havé, Mr. Examiner.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of

|
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Mr. Abbott? He may be excused.

2 (THEREUPON, the witness was excused )
3 MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further?
4. MR. JENNINGS: Nothing further.
5 , MR. NUTTER: Do yoa have anyi:hihg further, Mr.
- - ‘~ | 6| gperling? S ] '
' 7 MR. SPthl\.ING: No, sir.
: w8» MR NUTTER:,\ Doesﬁ%ﬁ‘;‘rone have any.thing they wish
s =G ‘§, 9|l to offer in Case 5619?,\“ M R |
g ® _. | . o
'é g‘% LN ~ MR. CARR: Mr. Examlner, we have received a }et’ter
B %;i;é o 11' from L. H. Bird, Manager of the Productlon pepartment, Mid-
" §§%% 12 continent pivision of Exxon in Midland stating that they have
) ;E’E‘% 13: o ‘cbjection to contlnuea J.njecm; in the 1nterva1 jnvolved
T% Eiﬁ 14| in this case for a three—month perlod, beglnnlng on February 74h,
&3
- :% % 15 previded that no furthér extension of time be requested or
B g 16 approved . |

e , L MR. NUTTER: Thank you. 1Is there dny'ch‘ing further

18-l in this case? We will take Case Number 619 under adv1se—-

19 || ment. : : , S I
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Dockets Ros. 5-76 and 6-76 ate tentatively set for hearing on February 4 and February 18, 1976.
for hearing must be filed at least 22 days in advance of hearing date.

Docket No. 3-76

Applications

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - TUESDAY<— JANUART 20, 1976

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOXN,
STATE_LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO.

; CASE 5614:

CASE 5615:

.  CASE 5616:

CASE 5617:

CASE 5618:

CASE 5117:

The following cases uill be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Richard L. Stauwets, Alternate Exaniner:

‘to produce gas from the Pictured Cliffs, Chacra and Mesaverde formations.

Application of Amerada Hess Corporation for downhole commingling, Rfo Arriba County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, Seeks approval to commingle Basin-Dakota gas production apd -
0il produced from an undesignated ‘Gallup pool. in the wellbore of its Apache "A'" Well No. 7, located
in Unit J of Section 26, Township 25 North, Range 5 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

Application of Yates Petroleunm Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County, 'New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unor thodox location-of its
Morely EW Well No. 1, located 660 feet from the South and East lines of Section 27, Township 17

South, Pange 25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, the S$/2 of said Section 27 to be dedicated to the well.

Application of Atlantic Richficld Company for an unorthodox gas well location ahd situltaneous dedi-
cation, Lea County, New Mexico. 'Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to simultaneously
dedicate a previously approved 320-acre non-standard gas proration-unit comprising the W/2 of Section 29,
Township 24 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to its W. H. Harrison 'D"

WN Com Well No. 1, located in Unit L of said Section 29 and its W. H. Harrison "A" WN Well No. 2, at

an unorthodox location 660 fec: from the North and West lines oE said Section 29.

Application-of Robinsen Resource Development Company, Inc. for an ‘unorthodox gas well location, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applican;, in the above-styled cause, ﬁeeks approval for ‘the unorthodox location

of a Morrow test well to be drilled 1530-feet from the North line and 330 feet from the-East line of
Section 18, Township 21 .South, Range 25 East, Eddy Ccanty, New Mexico, the N/2 of said Section 18 to

be dedicated to the well.

Application‘of “Masa Pefroleus 'Co. for a triple completion, San Juan County, New ‘Mexico. “Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the triple complétion (conventional) of its Primo Well
No. 1A, located in Unit D of Section 6, Township 31 North, Range 10 West, San Juar County, New Mexico,

(Reopened)

<:”E;;;4;619:

oy

CASE 5603:

-”}No. C-2, located in Unit C of Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

In the matter of Case 5117 being reopened pursuant to the-provisions: ‘of Order No. R-4691, which' order
established ‘temporary special pool rules for the North Dagger Draw-Upper Pennsylvarian Pooly: Fddy County,

New Mexico. All interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on

less than 320-acre spacing and why the special depth bracket allowable should remain in effect. :
Application of Agua, Inc. Eo; an extension of time Order Vo. R 4495 A Lea County, hew uexico. Appli—

the disposal of produced salt water .through perforations from 4,220 feet to 4,320 feet in its SWD Well

(Continued fron Janhary;il 1976 Examiner Hearing)

S - L

CASE 5604:

Application of Burleson and Ruff for compulsory pooline. a non—standard gas pyoration unit, :and an
unorthodox location, Lea County, New Mexico. Appiicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
pooling all mineral interests in the Jalmat Gas Pool underlying the NW/4 of Sectiom 35, Townshlp 25
South, Range 37 Fast, Lea County, Kew Mexice, to form a non~standard 160-acre pr oration unit; appli-
cant further seeks the pool1ng of all mineral interests in the Langlle—Vattlx Pool underiying eachl

the NE/4
Rwld, to be aEBiEEfEB—EB_applicant s Dabbé Wéll ' No. 1, located 330 feet from the North line and "2310
feet from the West line of said Sectfon 35; the SE/4 NW/&, to be dedicated to applicant’s Dabbs Well
No. 3, lecated 1980 feet from thé North and West lines of said Section 35; and the- SW/4 NW/L&, "to be
dedicated to a well to be drilled on said tract at a standard Langlie—*kctix ‘Pool location. In the
event re-entry into either the Dabbs Well No. 1 or No. 3 is unsuccessful, applicant proposes to drill
a replacenant well at a standard locatlon on fts tract. Applicant further proposes to dedicate the’
160-acre Jalmat plufation urit to one 6f the.three, above- described wells, and in the event it should
be the Dabbs Weil No. 1, applicant seeks approval for the uncrthodox Jalmat location for said well.
Also to be considered wili be the cost of re-entering, drilling, and completing sa d wells and the
allocation of such costs as vell as actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be
considered will:.be the desferztion of thé applicant as operator of the wells and a charge for the
risk fnvolved in re-entering, drllling, and completing said well.

(Continuved from January 7, 1976 Exam1ner Hearing)

Application of Burlesen & Huff for a waterflood project, lLea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
ahove-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in the Querecho RPlains-Queen
Pool by the injection of water into the Queen formation through its Anadarko Pederal Well No. 6 to
be drilled at au_unorthodox 1ocaticn in the approximate center of the 5W/4 of Section 27, -Township
1€ South, Range 32 Fast, Lea Countyy hew Hexicos—Applicani-furiher seeks an aumuubnlanlve pruce—-- : D e

dure for approval of additicnal wells at standard and non-standard locations within the project area. : ‘
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T T T Docket No. 4-76

. Dockets Nos, 5-76 and 6‘76 are tentatively set for hearing on February 4 and February 18, 1976. Applications
for hearing must be filed at least 22 days' in advance of heating date,

DOCKET‘ COMMISSION HEARIhG - WEGNESDAY - JANUARY 21, 1976

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - MORGAN HALL
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

CASE 5592:

(De_Novo)

"CASE 557

Application of Agua, Ine. for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to dispose .of produded water by injection fntc the San Andres formation
through the open~hole interval from approximately 4000 to 5000 feet in its Blinebry—Drinkard SWD
System Well No. A-22 located 817 feet from the North line and 965 feet fron the East line of Section
22, Towaship 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Upon application of Agua, Inc., this case will be heard De Novo pursuant to the'provlsions of S
Rule 1220. - “

(De Rovo)

-

Application of Robert G, Cox for amendment of Orxder No. R-4561, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in ‘the above-styled cause, seeks. amendment of Order No. R-4561, which order petmltted the directional

drilling of applicant s Federal "EA" Well No. 1, located’ 330 feet from the North arnd West lines of

Section 12, Toanship 18' South, Range 27 East, Enpire-Abo Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, in such a it
manner as to be bottomed within 100 feet of the surface location. Applicant secks the amendment of :
said ‘order to permit bottoming of ‘the subject well apnroximately 58 feet from the North line and 8 :

feet from the West line of said Section 12 and to permit verification of said downhole location by

single—snot ‘directional surveys made’concurrently with the drilling of said well.

Upon app11 cetion:of Robert G. Cox, this case will be heard Be Novo pursuant te the provlsxons of
Rule 1220.

NOTE: Case No;‘5592,above; will be dismissed at the requesﬁ of applitant.

'
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“ : S :
. ¥ O1L CONSERVATJON COMMISSION
& STATE OF NEWMEXIGO \Il1L'E
- P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE e S 11 W
87501 _ " w
DIRECTOR LARD COMMISSIONER STATE _GEOLOGIS‘I‘ .
JOE D. RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERO . EMERY C. ARNOLD

' : Re: CASE NO.__ 5619
: Mr . James Jennings ORDER NQHB;5§95-B
: rJennings; christy & Copple ‘
: Attorneys at Law : ;
: Post Qffice Box 1180 ~ Applicant:
| Roswell, New Mexico 88201
__Agua, Inc.
b Dear Sif:
;E o Enclpse@ﬂhgrewith are two copieékof the above-referenced
%' Commission order recently entered in the subject case. .
. ‘ a
-

JDR/ £d

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC_____x
_Artesia 0CC
Aztec OCC__

. - - . -
- - . . - *
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\;§\j§/’ BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

v OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. SG /%

Avecicarion) oF ,Qzak INC. FoR order No. R- 4475-8
AW ExTENS10N 0F TIME | OEPER.
No . IO-+4496-R, LEA Cauury

DEW MERILD.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a. m. 33 xJAA¢4¢4h¢1 i 197

at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner

NOW, on this - day of : 1974 the Commission,

a.quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the recoxd,

and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advisged
in the premises, _

- FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having veen given as required by
law, the Commissiocn has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof. :

(2) That the appllcant, Agua, Inc.,rlS the operator of the
. SWD Well No. C-2, located in- Uﬁlt C of Section 2, Township 22
South, Range 37 East, MNMPM,- Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That by Order No. R-4493, dated March 21, 197J, the
Commission authorized-the use of said well for salt water
disposal purposes, provided that disposal would be into the
San Andres formation through the open—hole interval from 4,400

. et ko 5,000 B Ot Po. D44 95-R, delid Oclober 7, 1775

f said Order

- {4)=\That
"No. R-4495' ro~pérmet dlsposal of produced’ salt water into
“She—ar i } perforations
: ‘between 4:230 feet and 4,320 feet.
- N AP o

¥




“———-———-f-

(5> Clhat . canl pchon T

£

waid Chdes Fo, LRSS f5 et

... " PROVIDED FURTHER, that disposal into the aforesaid

perforated interval from 4,230 feet to 4,326 feet-shall
not .occur afterss ‘ : -
and propex actijn shall be taken by the applicant to

the satisfactiorf of the Supervisor of the Hobbs
District Cffice |of the Commission to prevent such

Md“f 7, I??é)

disposal.”

(2} That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the -
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
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st "._"1‘,”_'?'_‘.__- NEW MEXICO OIL €0 SE!’(_ ATION COMMISSION ~"""""""Tpm c-101
SANTAFE SEEORE IDUAMINER NMUTTER b 1ees
. 'L ( e t--—4--— A Indleatn Typn of Lonsn
\IQ\ s- [~ Gl r\l._\_} VATION CO NMAISSION "“"[:] '"@
‘ . LAND Sr—r IEE L EXHELH NO. [ pe ttto CILE Gan Lona Ho.
| "OPERATOR . - (N> \10 .ZS—QZ_j _____ : T .
B R - B T ow T W T DR[L*(:—BEEFEN“‘UR?LUG"B'ACK*“‘ — \\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\ |

. nit A« aresment erm

| » b. Typ; of Well DRILL [E OEEPEN E] ) 4 . PLUG BACK D ’ 8, ftm or Lease Hame
wi el ' o.vea__Disposal *ove [ ] MOt T ont i 1inebry-Drinkard S
T [ Name of Cpetator - 9. ¥ell No. System
AGUA,_ ING. - A-22
1. Afiteas ot Operator . 10, Fiold and Pocl, or Wildcat
P. 0. Box 1978 Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

FEER FROM TUT

) ) " ) = Lot ol “.:” \:uut l.rvA":-______A _ LoCATED _ 817_.. FEPY FAONM THE _ North — LINE \\\\\\ :
065 ! EaSt ‘ LINS OF nRC. ane. -17E HMP I \

EFEINNN
\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\m\m
OO 06 _['Sem Anazes | “Rorars |

. M evitions (Mo w cther DE R, ete.) . Kind & Statun ¥luq. Bond | 218, Drtfling Contractor 22, Approx. Date Work will start
_3352.0' GL Blanket ‘ - i
2. PROPOSED CASING AND CEMENT PROGRAM - |
SIZE OF HOLE SIZE OF CASING | WEIGHT PER FOOY SETTING DEPTH |SACKS OF CEMENT EST."TOP
- 12-1/4% - 9-5/8" 364 315° 160 Circulated
' _8-3/4" 7" 203 4000 540 3157

(1) Drill 12-1/4" hole to 320'. Set 9-5/8", 36#, K-55 ST&C csg. @ 315°'.
. Cmt. w/160 sx. cmt. Circulate. . )
(2) WOC 24 hrs.
(3) Drill out from under surface string w/8-3/4" hole to 5000' T.D.
LT (4) Swing 7%, 204, X-55 ST&C csg. @ 4000' w/pkr. shoe. Cement w/540 sx.
: . . cmt. to tie to surface casing. "WOC 24 hrs. RIr) Tem p 5‘“’”6#”
o “(5) Drill out cement plug.
(6) Treat OH '(4000- 5000') w/lO 000 gals. 15% HCL.
(7) Run 5-1/2%, 15.50#, K-55, LT&C internally plastic-lined tubing to
4000', Fill csg.-tbg. annulus w/inhibited oil.
£ TEROVAL VAUD- -
9 7207 DAYS UNLESS ‘ ‘
Siri G COMAENGER, | \

I~ A.ovz SPACE DESCRIDE PROPOSED PHOORAM! 17 PRDPOSAL I8 YO DELPEIN O PLUS PACK, CIVI DATA O’I PREIERY nooutnvt TONE AND PROPOSIED NIH PROOVUC
R, .p . sivk f, (uvun PROGRAM, IF AN

ot

R e e e v

e v h e

T hereby cortify that the Info on ahive ls lrie and ccmpldo te lho best of my knpwlsdge and bellef.

Stgned %ﬁ . W.'G. Abbott rul.__mnager . beie__1/1/76

(TMl,fpul for Stata Use}
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Water Disposed —
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EXXON COMPANY, U.SA. ~ | &\‘\( RUSER P

POST OFFICE BOX 1600 - MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

A O™ om0 FC

PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT F g
MIDCONTINENT DiVISION \ {‘\
LaaoER i;tﬁ January 16, 1976
: ] £y o Bfle - .
Qe — .
’//,/”N D . Application of Agua, Inc, to. ;
' Amend Orxder No. R-4495-A

Lea County, New Mexico

New Mexico 0il Conservation/Commission
P, O, Box 20838 R
ganta Fe, New Mexico 87501 - ' _ ’ ! "

ATTN: Mr. Joe D. Ramey
Agua, Inc. has informed us that they»wiéh to continue injection of salt water
for-a 3-month period into the interval from 4230 to 4320 feet in théir injection

well, SWD Well #C-2, locgtedkin Unit C of Section 2, T 22 S, R 37 E, Lea County,
New Mexico. Exxon has no objection toithgwggptiggggrigquggpp into the above

mentioned_interyglw£25;£h§r3 month eriéd,beginning_ggagggggggxézgwlgzgé!pro-
€

TR A AT AT LB e ™

Tidca that ne- fucther ext oxtension .of. bime Wi, 1_be.xequested..or.2p proved.

R e 7 - r : e > ;
plan to attend the January 20, 1976 hearing on tnlsjapplication,ln order to

ascertain Aguas' plans to cease injection in to the above mentioned interval
in their SWD Well C-2. -

Yours very truly,

L. H. Byrd ‘ —

cc: Agua, Inc. ’ :

HNR/cb

A DIVISION OF EXXQN CORPORATION
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LAW OFFICES OF

_ JENNINGS, CHRISTY & COPPLE ¢ J 5
o B T JAMES T.JENNINGS 1012 SECURLITY NATIORAL BANK BUILDING L "-‘ J"‘\_.-.‘..._v. N TELEN:)&{ 2E 8432
: _SIM B.CHRISTY I¥ P.O.BOX 1180 oNnoNa TR “~RNEX CODE BOS
= ‘ ROGER L.COPPLE v ROSWELL,NEW MEXICO 88201 SN A r'o“ COL
BRIAN W.COPPLE . - nyta e ' -
: “aniy Fe o -
. i ROBERT G. ARMSTRONG :
. e A December 29, 1975 ;
g e :

0il Conservation Commission
P, O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mex1co 87501

“'%;{} : Attention: William Carr, General Counsel

RE: "ORDER R-4495-A AND ORDER R-5137
Gentlemen:

R Enclosed herewith' you will find an Appllcatlon to Amend Order No.
T R-4495-3. entered in Case No. 5562 and an Application for De Novo :
“ Hearing on Order No. - R—5137 entered in Case No. 5592, both in trip- i
licate. Hopefully, . the Application for De Novo Hearing can be set

. : down before the Commission on Janudry 20 and the Application to
- § ' Amend Order No. R-4495-A will be set down before the Examiner on :
BEREEE January 21. ¢

As 1 w1ll be in Santa Fe on January ‘20, I would appreciate it if
( _ you could put the hearing scheduled for January 21 early on the
g ‘ docket so I can return to Roswell that day.

TR . ~.g}¢ase send me,“Jf it is-available, a-copy:of the Transcript in
’ E Case NO. 559Z7as I would like %o review it before the hearing and
= _ : will return it to you 1mmed1ate1y. If you :have any questlons or

let me know.

Yours very truly,

cc: Agya, Inc.
James E. Sperling, Esq.

. C ' J
if there are any problems in connection with the hearings, please § I




OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXTCO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
AGUA, INC. TO AMEND ORDER NO. R-4495- -A,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

o S - APPLICATION TO AMEND ORDER NO. R-4495-a
’ , A + Comes now Agua, Inc. and hereby makes Application to Amend

Order No. R-4495-p heretofore entered in Case No 556 on- October 7

1975, to permit it to continue to dispose of produced salt water 1nto

the San Andres formatlon in the 1nterva1 from 4, 230" feet to 4,320 feet

below the surface for a period of three months from February 7, 1976, "
:‘Xffaw; and in support thereof states:

1

L. That by Order No. 4495-p entered in Case No. 5562 on
October 7, 1975. the Appl

P

was authorizeéd to dlspose of produced
salt water into its SWD Well #C 2 located in Unlt C of Sectlon 2,

Townshlp 22 South Range 37 East N.M.P.M,, into +he San Andres'forma—
/

tion through perforatlons from the 1nterva1 from 4, 230 feet to 4,320

SR o feet and into the open hole interval from 4,400 feet to -,000 feet.

That said Order further provided that the dlsposal into perforatlons

from 4,230 feet to 4 320 feet should not occur after four months from-

the date of ‘the Crder.

2. That on October 21, 1975, the Applicant filed an Appli-
cation for Authority to Dispose of Produced Salt Water into the San

Andres formation in its No. A-22 Well located in Section 22, Township

22‘SoUth, Range 37 East, N;M.P.M. This Application was set down for

hearing before an Examiner in Case No. 5592 on November 19, 1975, and

an Order of the Comm1ss1on was’ not entered approvinq the salt»water

. i Hpgif' 3' .
’ - - . . :fi"‘i £ re Oy o ‘('.
’ ’ ' b BEC 805075 .sn
: : TN CONRS ";‘;-‘ 'ATION C(J:.i..'.. _
< . B e TR et § £ ¥ W > W
. ) >‘ T s B o o ) ) . ; . - : ,
: BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATTION COMMISSION C‘M/‘ S (’ 7 .
%

) dlsposal well untll Order No. R-5137 was entered on DeCenbeL 16, 1975.

3. That the Applicant has filed an Appllcatlon for a De Novo

Hearing on Order No. R-5137 he;ctofore entered in Case No. 5592 and
R s

R
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Fand  Frv
RS A NS 2.

that said matter has been set down for hearing before this Commission

[N
T

on Janvary 20, 1976.
4. That the Commission's Order that Applicant shut-in its
Blinebry-Drinkard Salt Water DiSéosal Well No. H-35.located in Unit H

of Section 35, Township 22 South, ﬁange 37 East, N.M.P.M., is still in

force and effect and it is necessary for;the Applicant to dispose of

the water produced from approximately 130 wells in the Blinebry4Dfinkard
area whiéh was formerly produced into its H-35 Well into its SWD Well
No. C-2.

| 5. That by reason of the delay in issuing the Order apprbv—
ing the new Salt éater Dis?osal Well No. A-22, it is not riow possible
for the Applicant to cbmplete and'équip‘said well for salt water dis-
posal‘purpoées,on or before February 7, 1976, and tha£ the Applicént
should be hlléwed to dispose of produced.salt_waterfin the interval

from 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet and into the open holeinterval from

4,400 feet tc 5,000 feet for an additional period of tﬁféEMMGﬁEhSAEer”

and after February 7, 1976.
WHEREFORE, Applicant'reduests‘the Commission to set this
matter down - for hearing before an Examiner at’an‘eariy date, publish

the Notice as required by law and after hearing issue its Order amend-

ing Order No. R-4495-A to dispose of produced salt water into the San

D2y -
ES = Cera &

AGUA, INC.

DOCKET MAILED

i
Date Lzt 26

T




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSTON
OP—THE-STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
{ THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

- CASE HNO.. 5619
Order No. R~4495.-p

sl

APPLICATION OF AGUA, INC. FOR AN
| EXTENSION OF TIME, ORDER NO.
. R-4495-A, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

e This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m, on January 20,
R o 1976, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, bafore Examiner Daniel S, Nutter.

NOW, on this 3xd day of February, 1976, the Commission,
& quorum being present, having congidered the testimony, “the <
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fuily
adviged in the premises, .

i FINDS:

b ' (1) That due pﬁblic notice having been glven as required
: by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the

(2) That the applicant, Agqua, Inc., is the operétor of the -
; SWD Well No, c-2, located in Unit c of Section 2, Townmship 22
; South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That by order No. R~-4493, dated March 21, 1973, the
Commission authorized the use of said well for sgalt water dis-
boaal nurposes, provided that disposal woulad he intc the san
Andres formation through the open-hole interval from 4,400 feet
to 5,000 feat, ,

- (4) 'That by Order No. R~4495-A, dated October 7, 1975,
sald Order No, R~4495 was amended to also permit, until February

7, 1976, the disposal of produced salt water into perforations
i between 4,230 feet and 4,320 feet. ; :

(5) That the applicant seeks the amendment. of said Order
No. R-4495-A to narmi: an additional 90-day period for disposal
i into the aforesaid perforated interval.

it

, ‘(6) That the applicant is presently in the process of pro-
viding an addition disposa;_wel;,fg; its =salt water disposal
gystenm - in-tha = ject-area.

. .
2.
L O RNE CH8GDT

al
i
(194




Case No.
Order No.
(7)

(8)

to 4,320
(9)

5619
R-4495-B .

i _AQ_ZE-A, [ TSR S SN R

That. applicant has agsured the Commission that the

‘additional disposal well and related facilities can be put
_into operation prior to the expiration of the requested 90-day
extension of time. - o

That updn'placing said well and related facilities in

feet.

operation, applicant will be able to reduce disposal volumes in
the subject well to a level which the open~-hole interval from

4,400 feet to 5,000 will accept, and will then be able to dis-
continue dlsposal into the perforated interval from 4,230 feet

That the 90-day extension of time for disbbsal into

the aforesaid perforated interval should be approved.

1T IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

1)

(2}

%!jr/
|

That the

"PROVIDED FURTHER" Section of Order No. 1 of

Commission Order No. R-4495-37 1s hereby amended to read in its
entirety as follows: ,

' "PROVIDED FURTHER, that disposal into the aforesaid

pertorated interval from 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet
shall not occur after May 7, 1976, and proper action

shall be

taken by the applicant to the satisfaction

of the Supervisor of the Hobbs District Office of
the Commission to prevent such disposal."

That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

DOhE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STXEEWGFﬁﬁﬁﬁ:ﬁﬁiiéb“"“'

Nl

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
}%%%Z?;? : ZZizii:e
2SS \

PHIL R. LUCERO, Chairm

'entry of “such further ordere as the Commission may deem necessafy.




